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 FOCUS is a newsletter published 
  for professional church leaders 
  in the Central Region, and it is 
  distributed monthly.  It is on the    
  Region website, 
  https://abccr.org/.
  The deadline for FOCUS is the 
   fi rst  of the month of publication.
  A variation in content and format 
  is  required for copy to be printed 
   in two  or more successive issues.

       American Baptist Churches
       of the Central Region
       5833 S.W. 29th St., Ste. A
       Topeka, KS 66614-5505
     katherine.cunningham@abccr.org
       785/272-7622
      https://abccr.org/

Follow your Region staff on the ABC 
Central Region Facebook page as 
they provide information on resourc-
es and services, as well as events 
and happenings across our Region 
— https://www.facebook.com/ABC-
CRegion/

Check our ABC Central Region 
Twitter link — https://twitter.com/
ABCCRegion

Please like and share the posts 
made on these Central Region 
social media accounts to help us 
spread the news!
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New Year, New Month
It’s a new year, a new month and a new chapter in planned giving.  In 
some ways I feel like a runner on a 4 by 4 relay team and I have just 
received the baton.  What I remember is that Marshall Schirer held the 
baton and then he passed it on to Wilma Engle, who has now passed it 
on to me.   I want to thank Wilma for her guidance, training and help 
during this past couple of years and I know that while it is time for her 
to retire, I will need to ask her a question from time to time because of 
her great wealth of knowledge and expertise in inancial affairs.  I am 
deeply grateful to have worked with her during this past season!  

Almost 30 years ago, I said “yes” to God by responding to two Ameri-
can Baptist ministers, who invited me to consider being a youth work-
er and Sunday school teacher during the summer at the First Baptist 
Church of El Paso, Illinois.  Since then I have been on a ministry jour-
ney that led me to Central Baptist Seminary and then on into a variety 
of ministries including missionary, hospital chaplain, development 
worker, church pastor, staff at Bethel Neighborhood Center, hospice 
chaplain, staff at Unique Finds and now-planned giving.  

As I begin this new chapter of ministry, I want you to know that I have 
a lot to learn and grow in, but I will give my very best to help you in 
your planned giving wishes and needs.  Just like all of you, I run in such 
a way as to win the prize  and to follow in the upward call of God in 
Christ Jesus.  

What is God asking you to do in this new year—start a new ministry, 
volunteer more in your church or community, reach out to someone in 
need, use your talents in a new way or support our region and mis-
sions with your inancial gifts?  Are you ready to say “yes” to God?  I 
hope so.  

I am available to meet you to talk about your options for planned 
giving, without any charge or obligation.  Please reach out to me and 
we can visit.  If you wish to give to a Charitable Gift Annuity, you can 
receive income from your gift for the rest of your life.  On your mark, 
get set, go!

Rev. Tim Schwartz
Director of Planned Giving
Cell: 913-424-9939
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Sr. Adult Retreat to have Central Region pastor, 
Joel Grizzle as Keynote Speaker

Originally from Georgia but transitioned to Dallas, Texas to attend Dallas Seminary in his 
mid-twenties. Married to a iery Texas redhead named Kendra, who baptized him into 

ways of Texas A&M. Together they have 3 children: Kennedy 14, Jace 13, Gage 10. He has 
served at churches in North Atlanta, Dallas and has been in Lyons, Kansas since 2009. 

“Handshakes, Hugs & Hallelujahs” 
April 27-28, 2022 

McPherson First Baptist Church
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